



3/6/2018

ROCKLAND COUNTY INTERGROUP

Minutes from March 6, 2018

Group Representatives: Airmont Group, Congers by the Book, Fellowship Road, Footprints, Grapevine, Key to Sobriety, New Horizons, Pearl River Group, 3 in 1 Group, Thruway men's group, West Nyack Group, Young and Free, and 13 committee chairs. 25 eligible to vote.

REPORTS:

Secretary Report:

A quorum was established and minutes were read from February.

Treasurer Report:

Read and accepted for February. Under prudent reserve for 3rd month.

Share-A-Day: Jeff and Kerry

Date is confirmed for 8-19 at the Haverstraw Center. Will be putting on a play this year and looking for people with acting experience and/or interest to participate. Last meeting was well-attended and productive. Meetings will be held April 15, May 13, and June 10 at Noon at the Nanuet Library. Meetings for following months are tentative on July 7, July 29 and August 12. Anyone willing to help should attend.

SENY liaison: Jose

Delegate's Day of Sharing questions and presentations are up on aaseny.org. SENY convention will be March 22nd, 23rd, 24th, and 25th. Flyers are also on the site with events from the weekend. GSR Spiritual Breakfast will be held on May 6th, more information to follow. WORCYPAA was made an official ad-hoc committee at GSR.

Women's Corrections: Heidi

All going well- fully stocked with literature and chair commitments are full. In need of speakers. Contact Heidi.

Men's Corrections: Paul

All going well- chairs and literature filled. Don't need speakers, but if interested, contact Paul.



Meeting Lists: Dan

Will be looking for a new Meeting List Chair beginning in June. Anyone interested should attend future Intergroup Meetings.

Ran new lists, Grapevine was added but Congers by the Book left off again. Dan will be going back to the printer.

Answering Service: Ray

Printed/handed out 2018 answering service group rotation. Can also be found on aarockland.org. So far this year, 7 groups have not submitted volunteer lists. Please have your group phone service rep email list 2-5 days prior to start of your commitment. Email address is hotline@aarockland.org.

Any group interested in being a part of the hotline or wishing to reduce/discontinue their commitment should contact Ray.

Please also bring Group Phone Service representative's contact information in March:
Name/phone/town of residence.

Ray offered to attend group business meetings to further explain the new answering service. Tentatively slated to change over on April 7, 2018.

H & I Lisa

Not present. All good

Bookers: Jessica M

Not present. All good

Public Information: Rodney

Reviewed meeting lists/pamphlets placed at local areas. Pamphlets are going slowly. Letters were sent to over 25 schools and institutions describing PI and its purpose. Waiting on responses. Next meeting is 3/14/18 at 7pm at the All Saints Episcopal Church in Valley Cottage (meet Second Wednesday of each month). Anyone interested in speaking should attend the next meeting.

Website: Warner and Kathy

Open meeting list is now correct. Warner requested that reps bring a list with the following to our next meeting: Group name, Address, meeting days/times/types including open or closed for each. Offered to share a table with any other committees at Share-a-day or the Spiritual Breakfast.



Service: Mike S. and Kevin K.

Nothing new to report. Offered to attend local business meetings to talk about Intergroup and explain its purpose.

Young People in AA: Jessica

Young People in AA is defined as anyone in the program with room to grow.

WORCYPAA (Westchester, Orange, and Rockland counties Young People in AA) elections were successful and WORCYPAA will continue to meet the 2nd and 4th Sunday of each month at the Naurausaun Presbyterian Church in Pearl River at 7 PM.

First event, a spaghetti dinner, will be held jointly with Hudson Valley YPAA on April 15th at 6 pm at the Good Shepherd Church in Pearl River

Old Business:

*no old business was discussed

New Business:

*suggested that Intergroup create a 12-step call list for disbursal to all Rockland groups

*Brought up and discussed the possibility of having a Literature Chair in Intergroup to make it easier and more cost-effective for local groups to replenish books and pamphlets- looking for more information from someone who is currently a Literature Chair in another county/area. Discussion to continue next month.

*Jeff raised the possibility of having no-cost tickets for share-a-day this year and the body discussed. Jeff will complete a cost-analysis to fund share-a-day without ticket sales.

*Suggested that we bring up the idea at our business meetings along with the possibility of funding share-a-day by local groups increasing their 7th tradition donations to Intergroup.

Meeting closed at 8:57 PM